
 
 

 
April 1, 2020 
 
ATTN: WIOATitleI@dwd.wisconsin.gov 
 
Dear Rapid Response Team: 
 
This letter is being issued in accordance with the Worker Adjustment and Retraining 
Notification Act (WARN) in order to notify you that our restaurant Barteca dba 
bartaco is temporarily laying off employees at its facility located at the Hilldale 
location (464 N Midvale Blvd, Suite #464, Madison, WI 53705), effective March 21, 
2020.  This resulted in the layoff of 67. 
 
bartaco is not part of a union. 
 
The temporary closure and layoffs are due to the COVID-19 pandemic resulting in 
unforeseen impact to our business. We plan to reopen as soon as possible.  
 
All affected employees have been notified in writing and in person. 
 
We have also enclosed an attachment list of employees affected by the layoffs.  
 
 
If you have any questions, you can contact: 
Marc Hinson 
Human Resources- bartaco 
mhinson@bartaco.com 
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